UNITED NATIONS (@) NATIONS UNIES

NEW YORK
OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

The Office of the President of the sixty-fourth session of the General
Assembly presents its compliments to all Permanent Missions and Obsetvers
to the United Nations and has the honour to attach a letter from the Co
facilitators for the informal consultations on the High Level United Nations
Conference on South-South Cooperation dated Tuesday, 20 October 2009, on
the next informal consultations to be held tomorrow, Thursday, 22 October
from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. in the ECOSOC Chamber.

The Office of the President of the sixty-fourth session of the General
Assembly avails itself of this opportunity to reiterate to all Permanent Missions
and Observers to the United Nations the assurances of its highest
consideration.

New York
21 October 2009

Permanent Missions and
Permanent Observers to the United Nations
New York.-



Permanent Mission of

Permanent Mission of the Republic
Iceland to the United Nations

of Yemen to the United Nations
New York, 20 October 2009

Excellency,

Following the informal consultations of the General Assembly on the High-Level United
Nations Conference on South-South Cooperation last Friday, 16 October, it is with pleasure that we,
the co-Tacilitators, announce that the next consultations will be held Thursday 22 October, from 10 am
to | pm, Information on the venue will be provided in the Journal of the UN.

The purpose of the next round of consultations will be ta give all Member States an opportunity to
participate in an exchange of views on the comtent of an Qutcome Document for the Nairobi
Conference, as called for in General Assembly resolution 64/1. Also, a briefing by Mr. Yiping
Zhou, Director of the Special Unit of the South-South Coopetation, on the organizational
aspects of the conference, will take place at the meeting,

We look forward to a fruitful exchange of views at our meeting on Thursday.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurance of our highest consideration.

L4 -

H.E. Dr. Gunnar P*4lsson
Ambassader and Permanent Representative
of [celand ta the UN

All Permanent Representatives
of the Member States to the United Nations
New York

H.E. Mr. Abdulleh M. Alsaidi
Ambassador and Permanent Representative
of the Republic of Yemen to the N



